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DAV Chapter #59


“PLEASE READ”

On October 15, 2015 we hosted the Governors Veterans Affairs Advisory Committee Town Hall Meeting here in Skagit Valley, it has been bitter sweet a results from this meeting.  During the meeting we received notification that the Community Based Outpatient Clinic lost two providers/doctors which made the doctor patient ratio increase to 1700 patients per provider which created a huge back log, and work load for the Department Service Officer’s and the staff at the clinic in addition to a couple of other line items. I’ll add to the new business section of these minutes.  The unfortunate part of this is that we haven’t had a strong meeting in about three, (3) months so if you can make this meeting coming up March 31, 2016 @ 1800 it would be greatly appreciated because we have a lot of items on the radar.
From:

 Richard Sundance, Commander

Subject:
General Business Meeting Minutes, Bridge-Jan-February (no meetings) 2016
The meeting was called to order December 2015 at 18:00 hours with 4 members present.
Roll Call of Officers:  Three (3).  Officers were unavailable and excused. 
Visitors: 0
Minutes of Previous Meeting:  A motion to accept the minutes for December were accepted.
New Members in Attendance: 1
Committee Reports: 0
Membership: 161 of that 131 are life time members. 
DSO Office Reports:  For the month of December: 31 encounters, 24 forms submitted, 14 claims submitted. 
The Treasurers Report: Current account balance is $420.16 Treasurer reports are available for review to any member of the Chapter at the office.
Publicity: None
Entertainment: None
Grievance:  None  
Illnesses:  None
Communications: None
The Chaplain’s Corner
FULFILLING OUR PROMISES TO THE MEN AND WOMEN WHO SERVED 4 Chaplains Mem 

Nicest place to be: in someone's thoughts
Safest place to be: in someone's prayer
Best place to be: in Gods Hands
God Bless You and God Bless America
SYMPATHY CARDS, BURIAL &

MEMORIAL SERVICES FOR DEPARTED

MEMBERS
The National Chaplain receives a monthly report of deceased members from National Headquarters. This report is derived from the names of the deceased that have been sent in by the unit adjutant or state adjutant.  Upon receipt of this list, the National Chaplain mails a sympathy card to the deceased member’s unit as an expression of sympathy to the unit upon the loss of the member. The unit might wish to pass this card on to the deceased member’s family. It is important that the units contact the family at the time of death and render whatever assistance may be deemed appropriate. Often, the unit may be asked to assist with the burial service, and as a further tribute to their member, the unit may also want to use the Memorial For Departed Members as printed in the National Constitution and Bylaws. SPECIAL REMINDER – please notify National Headquarters as soon as possible following a member’s death. Also, each unit should notify their State Chaplain so that an appropriate message of sympathy may be sent to the member’s family.  DAV empowers veterans to take back their lives, return to normalcy and, ultimately, live high-quality lives. Caring for the men and women who live with illnesses and injuries related to their military service is the right thing to do. Some injuries are visible, and some, such as post-traumatic stress disorder, brain injuries and other conditions, are not. We at DAV are here to help them all, regardless of the severity or degree of their injuries. We help hundreds of thousands of veterans from all eras each 
year access available government benefits and receive free transportation to medical appointments. We fund rehabilitation and counseling programs, link veterans to job training programs and work to address homelessness.
Old Business

1. The Commander advised the chapter we should sell or donated the DAV van.  It will be discussed more at the next meeting with the options.

2. Veteran Affairs DAV Transportation operation needs more qualified drivers.  Please pass this alone to other veterans.

3. Northern State Property is the site for the County Veterans Memorial Park.  The site is also proposed to have bus transfer station.  

New Business:
1. We need chapter volunteers to assist in removing our storage equipment from the Summersun Montessori school storage unit that we have been using.  The Commander will notify us with a date and time.
2. There will be an assertive effort to contact and remind all chapter members of the monthly meetings.
3. In an effort to provide well rounded services to the community, the consensus of the County Commissioners was such that the County needed to hire a qualified County Veterans Service Officer.  This session January 2016, the County benched the salary funds and are working on the RFP announcement to hire a Service Officer.

4. We have been diligently working with the County Parks and Recreation Department to develop and implement a Skagit County Veterans Community Park on the Old Northern State Hospital Grounds, more to follow, I have attached the conceptual design to this correspondence and the invitation to the Ground Breaking Ceremony!
Meeting adjourned at 1830.
Our next meeting will be March 31, 2016 at 1800.
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